

**General Membership Meeting Minutes
on July 23, 2022 at the
DoubleTree Orlando.**

Called to Order: by President, Randy Faul 11:35am

Establish a Quorum: yes

President's Report: A new PA system is coming next season. The old PA system will be going to the peewee track. We will also have new vendors and sponsors coming on board for next season.

Last season we had 2600 members and we are looking to have an increase this year. We have a 10 race system.

Vice President's Report: we need to be more diligent on policing the pit area.

Treasurer's Report: \$239,353.78 in account. We made \$34,000 profit from the benefit race last season

Secretary's Report: n/a

Enduro Chairman's Report: we have three scan guns on order. There is seven races on the schedule and potentially adding one more

Hare Scrambles Chairman's Report: Moto tally has been up and running and last season we worked out the kinks which have definitely improve sign up and we now have back up cameras for scoring. There are 10 races on the schedule possibly 12.

Pit vehicles need to be identified to each rider they are associated with.

BOD appointed Chairperson: we are implementing an armband system for one helper per rider

Old Business:

1. Approval of General Membership meeting minutes for July 24 2021.

New Business:

Discussion at the last Board of Directors meeting we passed a decision on an associate membership, this membership will be \$25 and give members voting rights. These members will not be eligible to run for the board.

Discussion on EC membership presents on Facebook, Kyle spearheads EC presence to limit opening doors to social media situations.

Discussion on club participation and increasing our volunteers to put on races.

Trey was concerned with the speed of the starting area, we use what areas each clubs can provide based on the area of land we have to use.

We are always looking for new land to put on races, if you know someone with a large amount of land please direct them to any EC or BOD member.

We will put out a social media post to discuss the correct class number plate requirements, which are also in the rulebook.

Donnie has stated we are on private land, landowners are there in watching be courteous to their property, be respectful and responsible.

Randy Faul, West and Kevin from Sunrunners are working on a trifold FTR brochure to promote our organization.

Adjourned: 12:38pm motion randy 2nd Kelsey approved.